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January 9, 1991

Bettina Gregory

ABC-TV News

1717 DeSales Street, N.W,
Washington, DC 20036

Dear Ms. Gregory,

It was indeed a pleasure speaking with you this evening. As
promised, enclosed is the audio cassette containing Chuck Harder’s
version of what happened to the credit story.

If you do write to Harder (and I hope you do) to correct his
misinformation, which has on several occasions been broadcast over 80
or so radio stations across the U.S. and internationally on shortwave,
I would appreciate receiving a copy of your letter. His new address
can be found at the conclusion of his letter on p. 7 of our Winter
“90-/91 issue.

As we discussed, I am also sending you the issues of our _
newsletter in which we have reported upon Harder and his claims
relative to UFOs and the like. As I _have told him repeatedly, I
believe that he is doing his audience a_tremendous disservice with his
one-sided presentation of unproven claims.

I presently have a wealth of information relating to Harder and
his pro-paranorfal crusade, including two of "For The People’s"
UFO-related magazines (see photocopies of covers), a voluminous
written correspondence, and more than four hours of edited audio tapes
of his radio programs. I have heard him mention that his readership
now approaches 50,000, double the figure mentioned only months before
his crusade commenced.

Because of your personal interest in UFOs, I am also enclosing an
issue of Philip Klass’ "Skeptics UFO Newsletter.' Klass, the renowned
Aviation Week magazine reporter and editor, and the worlid’s premier
UFO skeptic, has done scores of radio and TV interviews (including
“Nightline" several years ago), and would no doubt enjoy hearing from
you. Should you wish to call, his phone # in Washington is 554-5%901
(he now works out of his home). For good measure, I have also thrown
in the National Capital Area Skeptics’ newsletter.

I have heard on Harder’s show that ABC-TV is working on a new
series, slated for airing this spring, called "America’s Best Kept
Secrets,” similar to NBC’s "Unsolved Mysteries.” I have also heard
that ABC (perhaps as part of this series) is preparing a one-hour show
on UFOs, presumably pro-paranormal.



If you or any newsperson at ABC is interested in pursuing these
matters further, I would be delighted to welcome you to my home in
sunny St. Pete. to review my files. Alternatively, as most of my
family lives in the Baltimore area, I can travel to Washington during
my next trip north, possibly this spring.

Please keep In touch,

Sincerely,

Sy

Gary P. Posner, M.D.



